Princeton University

Class of 1966



Auguat 10, 2015

Dear fellow classmates,

The Class of 1966 Nominating Committee is pleased to present what we believe to be an outstanding slate of prospective Class Officers to lead the Class of 1966 for five years, beginning on the Sunday of our 50th Reunion and culminating with our 55th Reunion.

As you know, our current Class President, Charles Plohn, wrote to the Class on May 11 announcing the formation of a Nominating Committee and eliciting suggestions for Class Officer nominees. The Nominating Committee followed up with letters and emails to the Class dated June 4th and June 26th. The result was a lengthy list of strong candidates.

In light of the obvious increased interest in Class affairs, the Nominating Committee approached the Governing Members of the Class to recommend a bylaws change to add a 3rd Vice President, an Assistant Secretary, and an Assistant Treasurer to our elected Officer positions. The 28 Governing Members then voted unanimously to approve this change.

We reviewed each candidate carefully and had a robust discussion before settling on our slate. You won't be surprised to hear that the Class of 1966 has a deep bench! We owe a deep debt of gratitude to all of you who provided the many excellent suggestions we received. Having reviewed the suggested nominees, the Nominating Committee is pleased to present the attached slate for your consideration.

In accordance with our bylaws, Class members have thirty days from the postmarked date of this letter to submit to the Committee additional nominations that must be endorsed by ten Classmates and have the consent of the proposed nominee. Such nominations may be sent to Henry Von Kohorn, by mail to 181 Library Place, Princeton, NJ 08540, or by email to henryvk@gmail.com.

The Nominating Committee slate, together with additional nominations, if any, will be reported to the Class, and Class members will then have the opportunity to vote on the nominations so reported.

We thank you for your interest in this important process.

Yours for '66, Class Nominating Committee

Walter Bliss

Carl Eastwick

Bert Kerstetter

Stas' Maliszewski

Owen Mathieu

walter.bliss@gmail.com
ceeastwick@gmail.com
bkerstetter88@gmail.com
stas@zastaria.com
nspedi@earthlink.net

Bob Rawson <u>rrawson@jonesday.com</u> Henry Von Kohorn <u>henryvk@gmail.com</u>

Class of 1966 Nominating Committee Class Officer Slate

For President: Christopher A. Mill





In Kit's words: Couldn't be more honored than to be asked to run for president of the Great Class of 1966, though Charles will be a hard act for anyone to follow! Living in Riverside, Connecticut with Susan (Bones), we're close enough to be in Princeton when needed.

For Vice President: John A. Edie





In John's words: Wife Gail and I live in Bethesda, Maryland, spending as much time possible at our summer home on an island in Lake Winnipesaukee, New Hampshire. We have five married children and 11 grandchildren coast-to-coast. Retired in May 2012, avid Nationals and Redskins fan, and board member of the New Hampshire Lakes Association.

For Vice President: Jonathan S. Holman





In Jon's words: I live in San Francisco with my life partner Diana Grand and my daughter and her family who live down the street. Still recruiting CEOs for high technology companies and trying to enjoy life simultaneously via travel and volunteer/board work. Have been steadily increasing my involvement with alma mater and most happily so.

For Vice President: William R. Leahy





In Roller's words: For 36 years, I have lived and worked in Maryland, principally as co-founder of a neurology practice. Now working part-time, I devote time to a certified nursing assistant program I founded and to the boards of several non-profit groups, including Princeton AlumniCorps. Chris and I have two adult offspring. It will be a pleasure to devote myself to '66 activities during the next years.

For Secretary: Glenn P. Goltz





In Glenn's words: Barbara and I live in San Diego where we have been active in civic affairs. I have enjoyed my participation in Princeton and Class of '66 activities for over 30 years and presently serve as appointed assistant class secretary. While no one could match Jim's ability and performance, I promise, if elected, to do my best to serve the needs and interests of every member of the "Great Class of '66".

For Assistant Secretary: Norman G. Tabler





In Norm's words: Unable to find honest work, I became a lawyer in 1971 and have been at it ever since. When you vote, remember that as long-time Class Memorialist, I always have the last word. As assistant class secretary, I would not use my personal email account for Class business.

For Treasurer: J. David Stitzer





In Stitz's words: I live in Bucks County, Pennsylvania and have a second home on Hilton Head Island to vacation with my son, daughter, four grandchildren, and to extend the golf and tennis seasons. My son now runs the business I started, so, while retired, I still report to work when home. I have been Class treasurer for the last couple of years and hope to continue for you.

For Assistant Treasurer: Dennis B. Davis





In Dennis's words: Susan – my wife and constant companion since Junior year – and I live on the Jersey Shore, a summer vacation haven for our four children and seven grandchildren. Son Kyle and I run a construction service business that we are attempting to transition into a micro-brewery. Working with Classmates and their wonderful families as Reunions Treasurer since our 35th, has been a source of great joy.